

Please quote Our ref: BP 13001266/CF-Sp

7 October 2020

Reverend Dr Margaret Court AO, MBE Chairperson Victory Life Community Services Incorporated PO Box 20 OSBORNE PARK WA 6917

## **Dear Reverend Court**

Thank you for your application for a grant towards the cost of vehicle, infrastructure upgrades, relief funding and equipment for your organisation.

As discussed at the meeting of 2 October 2020 with Mr Barry Court and Mr Bryam Robayo, I regret to advise you that your application was unsuccessful.

Under our legislation, Lotterywest has discretion as to which eligible organisations receive Lotterywest funding. I confirm that the Lotterywest Board unanimously agreed not to support your application.

Lotterywest is working with the WA Emergency Relief Forum to ensure the provision of emergency food relief to people in need.

I wish your organisation success and hope you are able to secure alternative funding for your project.

Yours sincerely

Susan Hunt PSM

Chief Executive Officer